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RSIPF investigates car break-in in West Guadalcanal  
 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) in Guadalcanal Province are 
investigating an incident of car break-in at the Bonege beach, West Guadalcanal on 14 April 
2019.  
 
It is alleged that on 14 April 2019 at around 0900hrs the victim went diving at Bonege beach. 
He locked his car and went diving.  
 
During that time, someone damaged his car screen and gained entry into the car and 
removed three black bags, one laptop and a drone.  
 
The incident was reported to police and officers attended the scene.  
 
Provincial Police Commander Guadalcanal Province, Chief Superintendent Evelyn Thugea 
says, “Investigations into this matter is currently underway. I would like to call on community 
members and those living around the area to come forward with information relating to the 
incident.”  
 
“Not only that, if you want to give us any information, you can call Henderson Police Station 
on phone 36200 or you can call police communications on phone 23666 or dial the police 
toll free line on 999,” says PPC Thugea.  
 
 

//End// 

 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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